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DESCRIPTION

SYSTEMS COVERED:

 Through-Penetration Firestop Systems No. W-L-7129

SYSTEM DETAILS:

System No. W-L-7129

F Rating - 1 Hr

T Ratings - 1/4 and 1/2 Hr (See Item 2)

1. Wall Assembly — The fire-rated gypsum board/stud wall assembly shall be con-
structed of the materials and in the manner specified in the individual
U300 or U400 Series Wall and Partition Designs in the UL Fire Resistance
Directory and shall include the following construction features:

 A. Studs — Wall framing may consist of either wood studs or steel
 channel studs. Wood studs to consist of min nom 2 by 4 in. (51 by 102  
 mm) lumber spaced 16 in. (406 mm) OC. Steel studs to be min 3-5/8 in. 
 (92 mm) wide and spaced max 24 in. (610 mm) OC.

 B. Gypsum Board* — One layer of nom 5/8 in. (16 mm) thick gypsum board, 
 as specified in the individual Wall and Partition Design.
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2. Firestop Device* — Recessed fixture intended for dryer appliance exhaust 
duct installed per manufacturer’s installation instructions in one side of 
wall assembly. Cutout in gypsum board for top exhaust device is 18-1/4 by 9-
1/2 in. (464 by 241 mm) wide. Cutout in gypsum board for bottom exhaust
device is 16 by 14 in. (406 by 356 mm) wide. Max gap between cabinet and 
gypsum board around periphery of cutout shall be 1/8 in. (3.2 mm). 

 IN-O-VATE TECHNOLOGIES — Dryerbox Model 350, 425, 3D or 4D. When Model  
 350 or 3D firestop device is used in walls constructed with min 5-1/2
 in. deep stud cavities, T Rating is 1/2 hr. Otherwise, T Rating is 1/4 
 hr. 

3. Steel Vent Duct — Nom 4 in. (102 mm) diam by min 26 gauge rigid steel 
dryer duct friction fitted into top or bottom opening of the firestop device 
(Item 2) for purposes of venting to the exterior. Vent duct to be routed 
entirely within fire rated construction from the firestop device to the 
exterior of the building. Vent duct to be firestopped in accordance with an 
appropriate F-A-7000, F-C-7000 or F-E-7000 Series firestop system where it 
passes through the top plate or sole plate of the chase wall in which it is 
routed. 

4. Insulation — (Not Shown) - The spaces between the sides of the firestop 
device and the studs and the space immediately above the firestop device are 
to be tightly packed with glass fiber batt or mineral wool batt insulation. 
As an option, the entire stud cavity containing the firestop device may be 
filled with insulation. 

*Bearing the UL Classification Mark




















